
SACRAMENTS 
 

BAPTISM:    By appointment 
RECONCILIATION:    Thursday:   7:30pm to 8pm 
                                    Saturday:    3pm to 3:45pm 
                                    Any time by appointment 
 

FIRST RECONCILIATION:   t / b / a 
FIRST COMMUNION:  Sunday, April 28, 2024 
CONFIRMATION:  Saturday, May 11, 2024  

MARRIAGE:    By appointment only 
          Please call at least 6 months in advance 
 

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK:   Call anytime 
Please call the parish office to inform us of an illness or 
hospitalization of a parishioner or family member.  Privacy 
laws prohibit hospitals from releasing information to clergy 
about hospitalized church members without the specific 
consent and request of the patient or their immediate family. 
 

ORDINARY MASS SCHEDULE: 
Saturday:        4pm 

Sunday:       10:30am 

Daily Mass:               Mon, Wed, Thurs and Fri 7:15am 

Communion Service:  Tuesday 7:15am 
 

Holy Days of Obligation:   Please see the bulletin 
 

Eucharistic Adoration: Thursday 6pm to 8pm 
 

Communion Calls:  If you or someone you love is ill or 

homebound and would like to receive Communion, please 
call the parish office to make arrangements for regular visits. 
 

Office Hours: Monday thru Friday 12:30pm to 5pm 

Regular time to make appointments, registrations, etc.  
 

Regular bulletin deadline:  Wednesday by 12pm 

November 19, 2023 

The Mission Statement of St. Paul the Apostle Catholic Church 
As disciples of Jesus Christ, we strive to grow in relationship with Him,  

live the Faith, and share His Good News with others. 

ST. PAUL the APOSTLE CATHOLIC CHURCH 
511 N. Conrad Street 
Peotone, IL 60468-9290 
 

CHURCH OFFICE TELEPHONE:      708 258-6917 

CHURCH OFFICE FAX:       708 258-3061 

CHURCH OFFICE E-MAIL:            StPaulOffice@att.net 
 

PASTOR:                                           Rev. Roger D. Kutzner 
                                                                           708 989-0565 
DEACON:                                                     Mr. James Kelly 
                                                 708 373-0311 

DEACON E-MAIL:                  jimk3163@sbcglobal.net 

PARISH BUSINESS MANAGER:            Paula Prium 

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRPERSON: 

CCW PRESIDENT:                Maura Culver 

GRAND KNIGHT of K of C:                            Patrick Frencl 

BUILDING & GROUNDS:                               Steve Maltese 

FINANCE COUNCIL CHAIRPERSON:                

WORSHIP COMMISSION:                                 Paula Prium 

CHRISTIAN FORMATION / EDUCATION COMMISSION: 

SOCIAL SERVICES COORDINATOR:  Mary Ann Battermann 

MINISTERS OF CARE:                          Barb Egelski 
——————————————————————————— 
DIRECTOR of RELIGIOUS EDUCATION:      Dcn Jim Kelly 
RE OFFICE E-MAIL:  StPaulRE@att.net 

RE OFFICE PHONE:  708 258-9580 
 

FAITH FORMATION (RELIGIOUS ED) CLASSES: 
Grades K through 8:  Sunday from 8:45am-10:15am 

——————————————————————————— 

Find us— 
Facebook:  “St. Paul the Apostle Peotone” 

Website:  StPaulPeotone.org 

Happy Thanksgiving from the staff of St. Paul the Apostle! 

The parish offices will be closed Thursday and Friday. 



Laura Valenti, Samantha Digiaco-

mo, Hannah and baby Culver, Julie 

Szudarski, Joe Ladislas, Owen 

Ruhbeck, Sharon Andrews, Sue 

Gomez, Joan Olsen, CJ Ogalla-

Arebalo, Aris Tomac, Joe Rojas, Terry & Mary Ur-

banek, June O’Flynn, Bob Johnson, Pete Henrisey, 

Claudia Merrifield, Harry & Pam Carpenter, Ray 

Romito, Francesca Librera Biondo, Mike Wilczyn-

ski, Fran Rewers, Harry & Geri Mokry, Carole 

Reichert, Deacon Milt Leppert, Pastor Richard 

Young, Joseph Terri, John Fahs, Jeanne Vinezeano, 

Frances Librera, Mary Ann Librera, the Adamsick 

Family, Cassidy Novak, Lavergne Sigrist, Charlie 

Kooy, Rita Hall, Rose Bailey, Julie Hayes, Emily 

Klamkin, Lorianne Mihelic, Irene Manning, the 

Robert Polacek family, Rich Harms, TJ Stefanski, 

Linda Galica, all affected by COVID-19 and those 

that go unnamed. 

Please note that only names given with permission 

of the person or family member will be                              

added to the list. 

COLLECTION SUMMARY:  November 11—12, 2023 

Sunday Offertory*    $3,249.45 

Budgeted     $3,365.38 

Minus      $    115.93 

Adult envelopes used / distributed            69 / 528 

*Includes 10 Online Givers 
Seminarian Fund    $   838.00 

All Saints      $       5.00 

All Souls      $       5.00 

———————–———————————- 

Secure and convenient ONLINE 

GIVING is available at 

GiveCentral.org.   

Please put in zip code 60468 to 

find the St. Paul portal. 
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Are you a Catholic man 18 or older?  

Do you want to volunteer for your 

church and community? Are you 

ready to put your Faith into Action? 

Come learn about the Knights of  Co-

lumbus!  You can obtain information by contact-

ing Membership Coordinator Dan Mott at 708 277

-7086 or mottd@rushenterprises.com; contacting 

Grand Knight Patrick Frencl, visiting with any 

current member of the Knights or visiting our 

website at www.kofc.org. 
—————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————- 

November, Thanksgiving, make a donation to the 

Helping Hands Food Pantry.  Help others cele-

brate the holidays. 

The donation box and envelopes are located in the 

Religious Education entrance.  Every dollar in 

cash equals $8 of purchasing power for the pantry. 

MEDICARE PART D 

OPEN ENROLLMENT 

Now until December 7, 2023 
 

The Senior Assistance Center at St. 

Paul the Apostle is accepting appointments for an 

annual review of your prescription drug plan. 

 Premiums, drug tiers and formularies change 

from year to year.  A review ensures you are on the 

best plan at the lowest cost. 

 Call 708 258-6917 and press 5 for Senior As-

sistance.  Leave your name and phone number to 

schedule an appointment. 

Our BOOK of 
REMEM-

BRANCE is 
available in 
the rear of the church.  

Those listed will be               
remembered during               
intercessions during 
Masses in November. 

We thank thee, Lord, for the glory of the late days 

and the excellent face of thy sun. We thank thee 

for good news received. We thank thee for the 

pleasures we have enjoyed and for those we have 

been able to confer. 

And now, when the clouds gather and the rain im-

pends over the forest and our house, permit us not to be cast 

down; let us not lose the savor of past mercies and past pleasures; 

but, like the voice of a bird singing in the rain, let grateful 

memory  survive in the hour of darkness. If there be in front of us 

any painful duty, strengthen us with the grace of courage; if any 

act of mercy, teach us tenderness and patience. 

—Robert Louis Stevenson 

mailto:mottd@rushenterprises.com
http://www.kofc.org/


Sat 11/18 3:00 pm—   CONFESSION 

  4:00 pm— +Rita Sheming 

    req by Family 

    and 

          People of the Parish 
Sun 11/19  10:30 am— +Deceased of the Wendt Family 

    req by Larry & Nancy Pilotto 

Mon 11/20 7:15 am —   Communion Service 

Tue 11/21 7:15 am—   Communion Service 

Wed 11/22 7:15 am— +Karl Mueller 

    req by Joseph & Diane Kenny 

Thr 11/23 8:00 am—   In Thanksgiving for All 

    Our Blessings 

          NO EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

          NO CONFESSION 

Fri 11/24 7:15 am— +Leo & Janet Pilotto 

     req by Larry & Nancy Pilotto 

Sat 11/25 3:00 pm—    CONFESSION 

  4:00 pm— +Dale Knickrehm 

    req by Betty Knickrehm 

    and 

         +Jack Joseph Kubu— 

    9th Birthday Remembrance 
    req by Ed & Michelle Palmisano 

Sun 11/26  10:30 am— +Lionel L. Brashares 

    req by the James Kelly Family 

    and 

           People of the Parish 
 

If you are attending a Mass that you requested 

an intention to be said for, please sign the gift bearer book 

in the lobby and let an usher know you are here 

if you wish to bring up the gifts. 

Would you like to remember your living or              
deceased loved ones at one of our Masses? 
Perhaps for the anniversary of their death,                   
to celebrate their birthday, wedding anniver-
saries or for their health. We have Mass 
cards, on request. For more information, 
please call the office at 708 258-6917. 

POPE FRANCIS’ INTEN-

TIONS for NOVEMBER 2023:                     

For the Pope 
We pray for the Holy Father; as 

he fulfills his mission, may he 

continue to accompany the flock 

entrusted to him, with the help of the Holy 

Spirit. 
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Thank you for 

supporting the for-

mation of our future 

shepherds 

Last weekend, 

our parish took up a 

second collection for 

the I Will Give You Shepherds cam-

paign. Our contribution of $838 will be 

invested in a new endowed fund, the 

Diocese of Joliet Seminarian Education 

Endowment Trust, which is restricted 

for the purpose of educating seminari-

ans. 

If you have already made a gift to 

the second collection, please know how 

much our seminarians appreciate your 

generosity. If you have yet to complete 

and return the envelope you re-ceived at 

Mass last weekend, you may still do so. 

If you need a second collection enve-

lope, they are available on the Ushers 

table in the rear of the church. 

 You can also learn more about 

this campaign or make a gift online at 

www.givecentral.org/Seminarian-

Education-Endowment-Trust. 

Helping Hands is purchasing 180 holiday dinners.                                
A $20 donation will provide a Holiday Meal for a family of 

four! Thanksgiving (turkey and all the trimmings) / Christmas 
(ham & all the trimmings). 

Anyone wishing to make a donation can mail it to:                          
Helping Hands / P.O. Box 508 / Peotone, IL 60468 

The sign-up poster for ADVENT 
WREATH CANDLE LIGHTING is in the 
lobby.  Everyone—families, singles, sen-
iors, RE / FF classes, etc.— is invited to 

participate in this beloved tradition!  

http://www.givecentral.org/Seminarian-Education-Endowment-Trust
http://www.givecentral.org/Seminarian-Education-Endowment-Trust


The main tendency of our human nature is to think of ourselves as 

the center of the universe. And given the power of today’s technology in our                 

contemporary society this tendency to focus just on personal needs increases                  

enormously. But we are not God, we are not the center of the world.                        

We are dependent upon God and our job in this life is to know him, love him,                  

and serve him. If we follow that pattern we find the happiness we desire, because 

this is what we were created for.  

Squirrels were created to be cute and bury nuts. Humans were created to know, love, and serve 

God. God has given each of us a certain number of abilities and blessings and we are free either 

to squander them, burying them in the hole of self-indulgence, fear, laziness, and greed, or to use them 

as Christ would have us use them, which is the secret to happiness in this life and possessing eternal 

life to come. 

Blessed Mother Teresa of Calcutta in that case always comes to my mind. One of the many           

stories of how she impacted the lives of the poor illustrates beautifully what it means to use our God-

given talents well. Once she was staying with a community of sisters working with the Aborigines in 

Australia. While she was there, she visited an elderly man who lived in total isolation, ignored by                 

everyone; his home was disordered and dirty. She told him, "Please let me clean your house, wash your 

clothes and make your bed." He answered, "I'm OK like this. Let it be." She said, "You will be still              

better if you allow me to do it." He finally agreed. So she was able to clean his house and wash his 

clothes.  

While she was cleaning, she discovered a beautiful lamp, covered with dust; it looked like it 

hadn't been used in years. She said to the man, "Don't you light that lamp? Don't you ever use it?"                

He answered, "No. No one comes to see me. I have no need to light it. Who would I do it for?" Mother 

Teresa asked, "Would you light it every night if the sisters came?" He replied, "Of course." From that 

day on, the sisters committed themselves to visiting him every evening. 

Mother Teresa left Australia; two years passed. She had completely forgotten about that                       

encounter. Then she received a message from him: "Tell my friend that the light she lit in my 

life continues to shine still." In a sense, our life-mission is to do precisely that: to invest our talents in 

such a way that we light as many lamps as possible, in as many different ways as possible, bringing the 

Good News of God's trustworthiness, forgiveness, and love to all the people who are sick and dying 

with loneliness, selfishness, and regret. But to that we need to think of ourselves as servants of God       

totally dependent on His grace and mercy. 

+Rev. Roger D. Kutzner 

The EUCHARISTIC MINISTER 

and LECTOR schedule through 

December 31, 2023 is in the rear of 

the church.  Please sign-up where 

you can! 
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BISHOP                       

RONALD HICKS                 
will be celebrating Mass  

Saturday, December 2 at 

5pm at St. Patrick 

(Wilton Center).  This is 

an opportunity to hear 

our Bishop speak in a 

more intimate setting. 

American Legion Auxiliary, Peotone Unit 392 
will meet Monday, November 27, at 6:30pm at the 
Post Home (109 E. North Street).  Prospective 
new adult and junior members are invited to at-
tend.  Service, not self 



CMAA Pledge Report for St. Paul the Apostle 
Monthly pledge payments for CMAA pledges should 
continue to be made. It is very important that these 
pledges be paid so that our parish will fulfill our 
pledges. Since we have reached our goal in paid 
pledges, 70% of the amount over goal will be       
returned to our parish for our needs.                           

As of November 12, 2023: 
 

 PARISH GOAL:  $16,700 
 AMOUNT PLEDGED: $31,445 
 AMOUNT PAID:   $29,815 
 REMAINING BALANCE: $  1,603 
 # of DONORS:         115 
 2023 REBATE:  $  9,181 

 

Thank-you for your generosity! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

 

IMMACULATE CONCEPTION 

(a holy day of obligation) 

Friday, December 8, 2023 

Mass at 7:15am / 6pm 

St. Boniface 8:30am / 7:15pm 
 

CCW CHRISTMAS BUNCO PARTY  

Monday, December 11 at 6:30pm 

More details next weekend! 
 

CCW CHRISTMAS PARTY for the                       

 SISTERS at ST. FRANCIS WOODS 

Tuesday, December 12 from 1-3pm 

Please see page 6 for donation suggestions. 

The CCW "Bundle Up" 
collection ends this 
weekend.  Join us as 
we try to fill our "Bundle 
Up" Basket with new mittens, 
scarves, and stocking hats, sizes for 
children as well as adult to be do-
nated to Helping Hands. The cold 
weather is approaching fast.  Help 
us to keep some one warm this 

Page 5                                        THIRTY-THIRD SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME                                         November 19, 2023 

Dear Members of St. Paul Parish and the 

Clothe God’s Children Group, 

 Thank you for the many years of offer-

ing donations of toys, clothes, and household 

items.  When I was pastor at St. Teresa of 

Kolkata, Maynardville, TN and St. John Paul 

II, Rutledge, TN, our members, especially 

our children greatly benefited from your gen-

erosity.  May the local charities appreciate 

you as much as we do!   

 Thank you! Fr. Steve Pawelk 
 

Dear Members of St. Paul Parish and the 

Clothe God’s Children Group, 

 We can’t thank you enough for your 

hard work and generosity since you began 

partnering with us in 2014.  Our mission pa-

rishioners, especially our children have been 

blessed beyond measure thanks to St. Paul’s!  

 Please stay in touch—blessings on 

your ministry. Julia 

The annual ECUMENICAL THANKSGIVING SERVICE will be held at               

Peotone United Methodist Church (105 N. West) TODAY—Sunday,                      

November 19—at 6pm.  Please join us as we gather with all the  Peotone area 

churches for a time of Thanksgiving worship! 
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Copies of 

the                    

Novena 

are                

available 

in the                  

lobby. 






